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August 12, 2019  
 
Dear Business Owner/Manager: 
 
RE:   Ontario Greenway – Upgrades 
 
In advance of the construction of the Broadway Subway, the City of Vancouver is preparing 
coordinated infrastructure projects, including additional trolley infrastructure, signal modifications 
at arterial intersections, and underground utility work. Broadway Subway construction is 
anticipated between 2020 to 2025, including major works in the vicinity of Main Street. 
 
To protect nearby local streets and bikeways from motor vehicle traffic short-cutting, some traffic 
pattern changes will be installed in advance of construction. Staff are currently exploring 
upgrades on the Ontario Greenway from the False Creek Seawall to 16th Avenue, with traffic 
diverters to reduce motor vehicle volumes being a key component. Improvements will strive to 
provide a safe and comfortable walking and cycling experience for people of all ages and 
abilities. The Ontario Greenway was identified for improvements in the City’s Five-Year Cycling 
Network Upgrades plan (https://vancouver.ca/files/cov/5-year-cycling-network-map-additions-
and-upgrades-2018-to-2022.pdf) as well as the Mount Pleasant Industrial Area transportation 
strategy (https://vancouver.ca/home-property-development/mount-pleasant-industrial-
area.aspx).  
 
There is also an opportunity under the City’s Pavement-to-Plaza program to explore public 
space improvements at Ontario Street and 5th Avenue. Plazas convert road space into people 
places in neighbourhoods where there is high pedestrian traffic, vibrant retail, public bike share, 
and opportunities for more public space. 
 
We want to better understand how local businesses use Ontario Street. In particular, we 
want to know how vehicles currently access lanes and driveways and how they circulate 
through the streets in the area. This will help staff identify improvements for the bikeway that 
also maintain operations and access for businesses in the area. 
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There are two ways to provide input to staff:  
 

1) During August 12 to September 13, schedule an on-site visit from staff to discuss how 
you use Ontario Street. To schedule a meeting, please email our team at 
bikeupgrades@vancouver.ca and staff will follow up with you to find a date and time that 
works. 
 

2) Send us your comments by emailing bikeupgrades@vancouver.ca or by calling 311 prior 
to September 13. 

 
There will be further opportunities for public input in later 2019/early 2020, once the design 
options for the Ontario Greenway have been developed.  
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Transportation Design Branch 
Engineering Services, City of Vancouver 
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